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Happy Easter, Trinity! 
Thanks to improving conditions, Trinity was able to hold two sunrise services on Easter Sunday on the front 
lawn.  This was in addition to a wonderful music filled worship video featuring brass. Last year we had a pa-
per flowering cross and this year new paper flowers graced the lawn of Trinity for most of the week.  Thank 
you to the Thomas family for sharing their Easter photos. 
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     Grace and Peace, 

   Pastor Judith 

A Summer of Old Fashioned Worship 
Dear Trinity Friends, 
 
I am so excited to be back to in-person worship starting on May 2 with services on the 
lawn.  It has been a long winter with limited in-person contact and I have been so grateful for the opportu-
nities I have had to see you in small group gatherings, as the choir has met to safely provide music for ser-
vices, and in one-on-one pastoral conversations.  I am hopeful for the success of vaccinations and that we 
can safely gather in the church building as we move into the Fall.   
 
The COVID re-opening team at Trinity has projected outdoor services for May, June, and July, as we 
begin to think about transitioning back inside (depending, of, course, on continued progress in bringing 
case numbers down and vaccination rates up).  We plan to put up the worship tents we use for picnic Sun-
day to provide some shade on the front part of the lawn and are grateful for the shade our trees will pro-
vide to other parts of the lawn.  We will continue to require sign-ups for worship in the case that we would 
need to do contact tracing.   We will ask you to bring your own chairs and on communion Sundays to 
bring your own communion elements.  If you can not make it in person or don’t feel comfortable in per-
son, we will continue to offer the recorded worship video.    
 
As I have been thinking about summer worship outside this year, I am reminded of old family pictures I 
have seen, back when families came to worship by horse and buggy.  In the summer in those days it was 
unbearable inside because no air conditioning, so gatherings were often held outdoors.  Because you could 
never tell how long the preaching would go on in those days, people would pack a picnic lunch and bring 
it along with them so they could eat when worship was over and before heading back home.  We are en-
couraging you to do the same thing this summer!  I don’t plan on preaching any of those full hour or two 
hour sermons people preached back in the day, but we are thinking a Sunday worship gathering is a great 
chance for some outside fellowship as long as people maintain proper distancing.  Bring a picnic lunch 
and stay after worship to chat with friends, gather with your small group, or meet someone new you may 
not have talked with before.  We will not have a formal “picnic Sunday” where Trinity is providing food, 
but any Sunday of summer worship can become a picnic Sunday and a chance to strengthen our connec-
tions as a community of faith. 
 
And speaking of picnic Sunday, that is the time when we usually receive confirmands and honor our grad-
uates.  We will do those things on the second Sunday of June, so let us know if you have a graduate or are 
a graduate (high school, college, degree program) and if you will be able to attend outdoor worship that 
day.    
 
Summer outdoor worship is also a great time for baptisms.  If you have been thinking of having your child 
baptized and waiting until post-pandemic worship, we would be excited to celebrate a baptism at one of 
the summer services.  Let me know and I will be happy to work with you on scheduling a date that works 
for you and your family. 
 
We have lots to be grateful for as we maneuver our way through what are hopefully the last few months of 
worship outside our building.  As we move closer to the Fall, we will let you know what protocols we will 
have in place and our projected schedule for resuming indoor worship.  Thank you for your patience as we 
work through the details.  And enjoy a summer of old-fashioned worship!!! 
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Sundays at Trinity in May and June 
In addition to worship, small groups, and choir 

gatherings these opportunities are available each 
week.  Please go to www.trinityarlington.org/
announcements to sign up (the links are for the 

online version of the Messenger). 
 

Recorded Worship Video and Chil-
dren’s Video 

 
10 a.m. Worship on the Front Lawn 

 
Zoom with Judith at 4 p.m. 

Zoom with Judith and chat about the sermon or 
whatever is on your mind.. 

 
Sunday: Just Coffee at 11:45a.m. 

Come together virtually and have a cup of coffee 
through June 13th. No meeting on Mother’s Day. 

 
Sunday: Bible Study 2 p.m. on Zoom. 
All are welcome to join this simple Bible study on 
the book of Daniel. To get the Zoom link, please 
email Ben.  You don't have to come every week. 

Every Sunday a recorded video will be 
available. 

 
Sunday, May 2 

Communion 
10 a.m. outside worship 
Pastor Judith preaching 

Love and Pruning 
1 John 4:7-12, John 15:1-8 

 
  

Sunday, May 9 
10 a.m. outside worship 

Elder Paul Mannes preaching 
Deep Water 

Psalm 131; Galatians 5:13-26; John 1:5 
     

 

Sunday, May 16 
10 a.m. outside worship 
 Pastor Judith  preaching 

Acts 1:1-11, Luke 24:44-53, Ephesians 1:15-
23  

      

 

Sunday, May 23 
Pentecost 

10 a.m. outside worship 
 Pastor Judith  preaching 

Acts 2:1-21, Romans 8:22-27, John 15:26-
27; 16:4b-15   

 

 

Sunday, May 30 
10 a.m. outside worship 
 Luke Bultena preaching 
Isaiah 6:1-8; Psalm 29 

Romans 8:12-17; John 3:1-7 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86529965844
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Racial Justice Group 

Racial Justice Group Big News 
In good news, Trinity's Session passed a motion on 
Tuesday, April 20, that will make the Racial Justice 
Group a full Ministry Team. At the next congrega-
tional meeting, the congregation will be asked to 
vote on a change to our bi-laws to approve this 
change.  Previously the Racial Justice Group was 
under the Christian Education and Nurture ministry. 
 
In more good news, helped by the recent letter-
writing campaign, The Arlington County Board in 
late April took several key actions that VOICE had 
strongly supported regarding affordable and sustain-
able housing. Board Vice Chair Katie Cristol said: 
"We appreciate so much your thoughtful engage-
ment throughout the budget process, and your coun-
sel to us and recommendations, which are always 
rooted in the faith that we can do better by our resi-
dents with lower incomes and our shared values of 
inclusiveness." The whole message from the VOICE 
Arlington Strategy Team is here. . (online links are 
available under NEWSLETTER/MEMBERS on our 
website.) 

What is VOICE? 

Since August 2020, Trinity has been taking part in 
VOICE (Virginians Organized for Interfaith Com-
munity Engagement) a multiracial, interfaith coali-
tion of almost 50 faith communities and civic organ-
izations in Northern Virginia working together to 
build power in middle- and low-income communi-
ties to make change. Through VOICE, Trinity mem-
bers are taking action on issues impacting our com-
munity, from affordable housing to health care.  
Our discerning year with VOICE will come to a 
close soon and we will have to vote if we want to 
become a full member.  Please use this time to get 
involved and try out some of the opportunities pre-
sented by VOICE.  For an overview of VOICE, you 
can also watch this video (online link under Mem-
bers on our website): https://youtu.be/JS4fXCVosC0 
 
Here are two past presentations from VOICE: 
 
Learn: Fair Housing – Slides and other documents 
from VOICE on Fair Housing in out area, including 
an excellent slide show on how we got here, can be 
viewed here. 
 
Learn: Decriminalization of Mental Health and Sub-
stance Abuse – On April 8 VOICE, presented a re-
search action on creating crisis centers that divert 
people in crisis from incarceration. Speakers were 
from a program in Arizona that has documented 
success. You can see a recording of the presenta-
tion here. The slides are here. (online links are avail-
able under NEWSLETTER/MEMBERS on our 
website.) 

Silent Witness every other Satur-
day 
Come join Falls Church Presbyterian in silent wit-
ness on Broad Street in Falls Church.  Bring a sign, 
wear a mask and physical distance. Learn more 
here: https://fallschurchpresby.org/silentwitness/ 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1wkaGESSd7rowh2iz541IiLvJvBvgozGsKdrFVk1Qp5I/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IIEaNcIwRaqCF3YOb9PA4sqdtwyU6UXA/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ED0ElMXcKdAAg-SOKkoudj4Hr_FMZ4lMrvvQyKdN404/edit
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/2/my-drive
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Announcements 

Pastoral Care Team seeking  
new members 
Do you enjoy keeping up 
with Trinity members near 
and far?  Do you enjoy writ-
ing let-
ters?  The Pastoral Care 
team is looking for new 
members to help us serve 
our Church family. This is a 

great way to meet new people at Trinity and a very 
small time commitment.  We do not have monthly 
meetings!  If you are interested please con-
tact Jennie Gwin. 

Virtual is not for everyone 
If you are not online and would like a copy of the 
bulletin and sermon text sent to you, please call the 
office at 703 536 5600 and let us know.  We want to 
make sure everyone is connected in a way they feel 
most comfortable. 
 

New website and app 
The church has a new app. We hope 
that this will make it easier for you 
to access items, especially during 
outside worship. When we return to 
in person worship, this will be an 
environmentally friendly way to get 
the bulletin. 
The app will have the order of worship and lyrics 
for outside worship. It will also be an easy place to 
see announcements , sign up, and give.  Lastly, we 
can send out notifications, such as a change to wor-
ship time due to weather. We will not have the 
prayer concerns on the app as it is publicly availa-
ble and we want to respect internet privacy. To get 
the app: 

• Go to your App Store 

• Search “Sharefaith App”  
• Install 

• Type in “Trinity Presbyterian Arlington” for 
your church. 

• Click Default for the Icon  
Enjoy. 
There are a few kinks we are working out 
(especially for android users, who might experience 
an error when first downloading it.  The app will 
still work.). We have our own icon and hope to 
have it labeled as Trinity Presbyterian App soon, 
but for now this should work.  Let us know what 
you think! Communications@trinityarlington.org 

New Fellowship Chair 
Thank you to Priscilla Hoffman-Stowe for taking on 
the role of Fellowship Ministry chair. Thank you to 
Lisa Overbeek for being the previous chair.  
 

Trivia Night in February 
 
The Pancake Trivia night was lots of fun.  We learned our Nationals 
knowledge was a bit higher than our Stations of the Cross knowledge 
(keep in mind this was before the Lenten devotion).  People got 
points for dressing up in pancake or Mardi Gras attire and, wow, no 
one disappointed. We had paper pancakes, chef’s hats, jester hats, 
beads, and the bonus point of eating pancakes while playing Pancake 
Trivia. 
Priscilla and Art were the winners and got a lovely yard sign, pan-
cake syrup and spatula (pictured here).  
There was a tie for the other winners (where we apply the mini golf 
rules for Trivia night and the lowest score also wins) with Cindy Bare 
and Shakti Shukla with Reva and Lila tying.  Are you interested in 
trivia night? Any one can host, just let Fellowship know (and Priscilla 
is the new chair). 
 

mailto:jennie.gwin@gmail.com
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Mental Health and Racial Justice Spots 
Each week Mental Health Wellness Team and the Racial Justice Group will each have a special spotlight. 
Mental Health offering might be a quote, article, or event. 
The Racial Justice Group will have a quote and an opportunity for action. Please look for them in the enews 
each week and also on the website. 
 
Mental Health Spot: 

From April 14th 
Quote: “Death is always out of our control, but what is within our 
power is taking steps to ensure the legacy of those we miss most 
lives on in perpetuity.” Allison Gilbert, author, in first article be-
low.  
Articles: 
‘Pandemic grief’ proves especially devastating and complex for 
many in mourning, health experts say   Bereavement after a corona-
virus death may be traumatically distorted by our enforced absence 
— not “being there” to offer an embrace to a dying loved one. By 

Cathy Alter  
After a year of covid life, we’ve run out of things to talk about. Try these conversation 
tips.  Try being observant, asking questions, not complaining and, yes, even preparing top-
ics. By Galadriel Watson  
 
Previous Mental Health spots this month included a workshop on family communication, an article on ADHD, 
and a webinar on coping and building resilience.  
 

 
Racial Justice Spot from April 11th 

Allyship, what is it?  Click here for an article.  Allyship the Key 
to Unlocking the Power of Diversity . 
The NCP is offering Allyship Training:  
Allyship Training April 29 and May1st.  Sign up now for Allyship 
training from the National Capital Presbytery with Service Never 
Sleeps in May. .  Click here to learn more.  SNS trains allies who 
can actively promote social justice as a way of life. The workshop 
teaches individuals about the causes of social injustice, how to be 
effective allies for marginalized communities, and how to actively 

influence and educate others. If you would like to talk to someone who has done the training 
from Service Never Sleeps: Many Trinity members took this training last year,  please contact 
the office for names if you have a question.  
 

Volunteer - Get Active 
Volunteering is a great way to beat the blues and help others in the process. MSM and Mental Health Wellness 
Team has put together a list of current opportunities for volunteers. Please check with the organizations, but 
they did their best to ensure the organizations were abiding by health regulations. If you are not able to get out, 
you can also donate items, write a random note to someone via USPS, or donate money. Here is an ongoing 
list of places to help  
www.trinityarlington.org/msm_upcomingevents  

https://www.washingtonpost.com/health/pandemic-grief-lasting-bereavement/2021/03/26/18ce5878-8be8-11eb-9423-04079921c915_story.html?previewdraft
https://www.washingtonpost.com/health/pandemic-grief-lasting-bereavement/2021/03/26/18ce5878-8be8-11eb-9423-04079921c915_story.html?previewdraft
https://www.washingtonpost.com/lifestyle/wellness/talk-ideas-chat-covid-friends/2021/03/24/691d5ba8-8cce-11eb-a730-1b4ed9656258_story.html?previewdraft
https://www.washingtonpost.com/lifestyle/wellness/talk-ideas-chat-covid-friends/2021/03/24/691d5ba8-8cce-11eb-a730-1b4ed9656258_story.html?previewdraft
https://www.forbes.com/sites/shereeatcheson/2018/11/30/allyship-the-key-to-unlocking-the-power-of-diversity/?sh=4df8c71949c6&previewdraft
https://thepresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Ally-Training-April_May-2021.pdf?previewdraft
mailto:communications@trinityarlington.org?previewdraft
mailto:communications@trinityarlington.org?previewdraft
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cyQOfv_-ezdJVZgARjU6vGKVMWheMMHlmfzwLoUZAvs/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cyQOfv_-ezdJVZgARjU6vGKVMWheMMHlmfzwLoUZAvs/edit?usp=sharing
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Photos 

Outside Worship on May 2, 2021 
We had amazing weather for first outdoor worship in May! Be sure to sign up online, wear a mask, and bring 
something to sit on. 
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Photo Album 

Station 1 Sorrow 

Stations of the Cross 
During Lent we studied the stations of the cross each Sunday.  On Good Friday, despite high winds, we had 
the 15 stations of the cross at Trinity.  Each station of the 15 stations of the cross featured a feast for the 
senses with crosses and tapestries from around the world and artwork by inspired Trinity members, in addi-
tion to the coloring pages from the devotional. Thank you to Pastor Judith, Gail Wentzel, and Donna Parry 
and others who helped make this special event possible including those who sent in their coloring pages..  
The whole experience was also available online. Here are some of the stations. 

Station 3: Condemnation 

Station 4: Denial 

Station 5: Judgement 

Station 6: Crowning 
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Photo Album 

Station 10: Crucifixion 

Station 9: Blessing Station 13: Darkness 

Station 11: Promise 

Station 7: Bearing 

Station 8: Helping 
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 Session Highlights for April 2021 
Following are highlights of the session’s regular monthly meeting, held remotely on April 19.  For more infor-
mation, touch base with Pastor Judith, Clerk Jim Dykstra or any session member:  
 

• Session approved Paul Mannes as guest preacher at worship on Sunday, May 9. 

• Session received the quarterly review of Trinity’s finances.  As a result of COVID, regular offerings and 
building use revenues are down, creating a significant shortfall in the church’s finances.  Rev. Fulp-
Eickstaedt noted that most churches are experiencing the same challenges, and Trinity’s financial health is 
better than many of its counterparts.  

• The Worship and Music Ministry reported that work on the sanctuary audio-visual system is done.  Formal 
training to operate the system was held for a small group of volunteers, with a second training session 
planned. 

• Session approved a motion from the Facilities Management Ministry for an Eagle Scout project in the out-
door upper chapel. 

• Session approved a motion from the Racial Justice Group that it become a full ministry, with a chair, elder 
liaison and budget.  Revision of Trinity bylaws and approval by the congregation will be required. 

• Rev. Fulp-Eickstaedt reported that she had provided training for three incoming elders on Sunday, April 
18, with training of the other two planned for Saturday, April 24.  Ordination and installation is planned for 
Sunday, May 9, with Sunday, May 16 the rain date. 

•  Rev. Fulp-Eickstaedt led a brief discussion on ministry chair terms.  New chairs are still needed for the 
Pastoral Care Ministry and the Worship and Music Ministry.  Priscilla Hoffman-Stowe was approved as 
new chair of the Fellowship Ministry. 

• Elder Commissioner Troy Schneider provided a report on the Presbytery meeting held on March 23. 

• Rev/ Fulp-Eickstaedt led discussion on plans for a spring session retreat, including both outgoing and in-
coming elders, to be held on Saturday, May 15, in the church parking lot, as was done with the fall retreat.   

• Rev. Fulp-Eickstaedt led discussion on plans for outdoor services as weather improves, with the return to 
outdoor worship services on the Trinity lawn in May and June.  The Reopening Team met on April 20, and 
its motion to permit worship and other activities for up to 50 indoors and 100 outdoors, with masks and 
social distancing, consistent with guidelines for the State of Virginia announced by Gov. Ralph Northam, 
was approved.  Further, food would be allowed to be consumed on Trinity property in these scenarios, as 
long as people remain masked when not eating and maintain physical distance at all times.   

• An update was provided on Vacation Bible School planning, which is under way. 
 
For March minutes, please click here:  https://trinityarlington.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/3-9-21-Session-
Minutes.pdf 

Trinity in bloom 
The new tree on the 
front lawn was in full 
bloom this spring.  In 
addition, the crocuses 
filled the lawn as well. 
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Financial and Facilities 

New Roof 
The Facilities Ministry has been busy while the church building has 
been closed.  The Narthex roof has been completely replaced and it 
looks wonderful and allows more light in the Narthex!  Thank you to 
Skip and Mike for overseeing this effort. 
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Concerts 

A new mini concert ws just re-
leased, featuring Bradley J. King 
and Carol Feather Martin and titled 
“Beauty” is available. You can ac-
cess this concert on our youtube 
channel “Trinity Presbyterian 
Church Arlington”  The links are 
also available on the website. 

Additional full length pieces from 
the worship services are available in 
the dropbox link on the website un-
der At Home Music or by clicking 
here: 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/80d4okl5zazqylc/AACo_MC20X9xZIcARnBoIBZ_a?dl=0 

 

Music in Worship 

We are so happy to have the choir rehearsing and singing for recorded worship.  We are grateful for everyone’s 
hard work, including getting the copyright releases for each piece of music. 

 

Music 



Joys and Concerns 
Please pray for the following friends and family of Trinity: 

 
 
At Trinity we raise up many concerns and joys in prayer.  For privacy on the internet, we only publish 
these in the hard copy of the Messenger.  Please contact the office if you would like to get a copy (we can 
email it to you if you are a Trinity member). 
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Youth 

Youth Group is meeting in person!  
5/2: Mission Trip Meeting; Youth Group 
5/9: Youth Group (Mother's Day) 
5/16: Small Groups 
5/23: Youth Group 
5/30: No Youth Group (Memorial Day) 
 

charity: water update 
The youth raised over $5000 for charity: water this year!  Thank you to everyone who contributed! 
 

Thanks to Stuart’s creativity and some great adult volunteers, the youth have been able to 
meet in person and even went camping in March. Part of the weekend was collecting, carry-
ing, and purifying water as part of the charity: water fundraiser awareness.  Back at Trinity on 
Sunday nights, the youth have played distanced Pictionary and also tried tasks from Taskmas-
ter (a British challenge TV show). 
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Trinity Presbyterian  
 

 Rev. Judith Fulp-Eickstaedt, 
  Pastor 
  pastorjudith@trinityarlington.org 
 

 Carol Feather Martin,  
  Director of Music and Arts 
  music@trinityarlington.org 
 

 Robert Stocks,  
  Contemporary Worship Leader 
  rstocksiphone@gmail.com 
 

 Ben Stewart,  
  Dir. of Spiritual Formation 
  ben@trinityarlington.org 
  
 Stuart Mapes 
  Youth Director 
  youth@trinityarlington.org 
 

 Mike Swineford, 
  Office Manager 
  office@trinityarlington.org 
 
 Courtney Desautels,  
  Communications Director 
  communications@trinityarlington.org 

 
 Sabrina Brassard,  
  Preschool Director 
  tpparlingtonva@gmail.com 
  (703) 536-5616 
 
 Nene Pisigan, Nursery Coordinator 
  Godly Play, npisigan@yahoo.com  

 

 Worship Schedule  
Currently we are worshiping at home. 

www.trnityarlington.org/athome 
  

The Messenger is published quarterly. If you 
would prefer to no longer receive The 

Messenger, please email 
communications@trinityarlington.org.  

 

Trinity Presbyterian Church 
5533 North 16th Street 

Arlington, VA  22205-2749 
 

www.trinityarlington.org 
Phone:   (703) 536-5600 
Fax:       (703) 536-2815 

 

  
Outside Worship May and June 

Sign up today: www.trinityarlington.org/outside-worship 
We will also offer recorded worship every Sunday. 

 

mailto:tpccarole.turner@verizon.net

